-

WASHINGTON COUNTY

OREGON

May 23, 2019

Washington County Board of Commissioners 155 North First Avenue, Suite 300 Hillsboro, Oregon 97124

Dear Chair Harrington, Vice Chair Rogers, Commissioner Schouten, Commissioner Treece, and Commissioner Willey:

After much thought and consideration, I have decided to retire from the Oregon Public Employees Retirement System effective June 1, 2019. I am therefore resigning as County Administrator effective May 31, 2019.

I am grateful for the opportunity to be a part of this very special place over the past 35-plus years. Our community is vibrant, growing, and diverse; our employees are absolutely the very best; we enjoy collaborative and productive relationships with local and regional jurisdictions, private sector businesses, and non-profit organizations; and our elected officials are superb.

The new Board of Commissioners has a lot of energy and enthusiasm, and is committed to working hard to make Washington County an even better place to live and work. I enjoy working with the new Board and look forward to discussing with you the possibility of returning to work for the remainder of this calendar year in a post-retirement status.

Thank you very much for the support and guidance that you provide, and for all that you do for Washington County.

Sincerely,

Robert Davis

County Administrator

21 11